
Ref: PQ 16529/25 

29th April 2025  

Deputy David Cullinane 
Dáil Eireann  
Dublin 2  

Dear Deputy Cullinane  

I refer to your parliamentary question below which has been forwarded to me for attention. 

PQ 16529/25 – To ask the Minister for Health the reason CHI has removed the spine 
register, which previously served as an early warning system for new techniques such 
as vertebral body tethering; and the alternative measures in place to monitor scoliosis 
surgery outcomes. 

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 

While the spine register is no longer online, it is still held by Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) as 
a data controller.  CHI stores all personal data that it processes as described in the CHI 
Privacy Notice available on the website. Strict access controls for the register are in place at 
all times, alongside all other standard controls as listed in the privacy statement. 

Where there is a fundamental change in the processing of the personal data held on the 
registry, participants will be duly informed in accordance with their rights and CHIs legal 
obligations under the applicable data protection legislation. The information leaflet provides 
the necessary information on the registry. It continues to apply. 

Families and patients that have participated have the right to revoke their consent at any time 
via submitting such a request to spine.register@childrenshealthireland.ie and/or 
DPO@childrenshealthireland.ie  

Yours sincerely 

_____________________ 

Mr. David Moore 
Clinical Lead for Spinal Services  
Email: david.moore@childrenshealthireland.ie 


